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Page 2
PROCEEDINGS
* * *®

JUDGE FORDHAM: Good morning. Ifm
Administrative Law Judge Cynthia Williams
Fordham and this is the time and place for
the hearing in the matter of Neil H. Stein
veréus PECO Energy Company, at Docket |
7-01182234.

T note for the record the appearance of
pPriya Sankar, Esquire, for PECO Energy
Company, and Nei1~H. Stein, pro se.

Let me explain the proceduré. First Mr.
crein will testify. If he has any exhibits
he can present those at that time. And then
Ms . Sankar will have‘the opportunity to Cross
examine him. After that is completed, if Mr.
Stein has anything additional he can say |
rhat at that time, and then we will go to Ms.
Sankar's witness, Ms. Tarpley‘

MR. STEIN: I ask that the witnesses be
sequestered, Your Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Excuse me.

MR. STEIN: I would like the witness to

be Sequesﬁered. Meaning, I would like the
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, Page 3 |
witnesses to be kept outside the hearing room.

until called.

JUDGE FORDH&M: She has to hear what you
say so she can respond. |

MR. STEIN: No. ‘That’s the purpose of
sequestering a witness under the law.

JUDGE FORDHAM: She can't respond to
what you said.

MR. STEIN: She can respond. If she's a
witness, she's a rebuttal witness, she's
not permitted to be in here when I am
testifying. That is the purpocse of
sequestration, to keep the witnesses
unbiased, unclean, unperturbed and without
hearing what the other witness Says, so that
her testimony is what it is, not based on
what I say.

JUDGE FORDHAM: I can see if you were
talking about another PECO witness, but --

MR. STEIN: Well, what is she? |

JUDGE FORDHAM: She's a PECO witness.
If there were two PECO witnesses and you did
not want the two PECO witnesses to’listen to

each other's conversation --
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MR. STEIN; I understand that. But she

is -- well, I would like to have her

idéntified. Can you reidentify her for the
record? Because she's speaking to the
attorney and I thought maybe she's counsel.

JUDGE FORDHAM: No. Ms. Sankar, would
you identify yourself and then Ms Tarpley.

MS. SANKAR: My name is Priva Sankar,
counsel for PECO Energy. This 1is my witness,
Renee Tarpley. She is a PECO representative.
She 1is a regﬁlatory assessor who investigated
your complaint.

MR. STEIN: Thekone who inVestigated my
complaint is Mr. Gonzales.

kJUDGE FORDHAM: ©No, that's from the

Bureau of Consumer Services. 'That’is a PUC
employee. |

MR. STEIN: Okay. Then I'll begin. Can
I have -- can I ask for --

JUDGE FORDHAM: I haven't finished.

MR. STEIN: Okay.

JUDGE FORDHAM: After Ms. Tarpley
testifies then Mr. Stein will have the

opportunity to cross examine her. Any

Page 4
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questions that I ask are designed to make
sure that the record is complete. |

After today's hearing Ikwili review the
transcript that is being generated and any

exhibits that are entered into the record.

T will write a decision, which will come from |

the Harrisburg office, and each party will
get a copy of my decision. If you object

to my decision you can file an‘exceptian~and
the full Commission will review it.

If the Commigssion does not review my
decision, my decision will become final by
operation of law and you will receive
notification of that also. Now, Mr. Stein.

MR. STEIN: I want to ask Ms. Sankar to
produce the witnesses that I asked her to
have here today so I can begin.

MS. SANKAR: Your Honor, Mr. Stein
didnt't follow the prehearing order.

MR. STEIN: I got the notice that you
gent June 4th, which was too late to do
anything. I made a request from her. I read
very carefully what you said, that she hoped

-- you hoped that the parties could cooperate
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Page 6

with each other.

I asked her for the names of the people
since July, 2002, and she gave them to me in
the beginning -- at the end'of May. And I
got them and I asked her for thé names of the
parties that I talked to and she gave me I
think three or four names, none of which I
think are employees of PECO. T'm not sure.

I think they may bé employees of a collection
company or another -- I don't know.

So I wrote her a letter and I said to
her, please, have these people present. 5o
T'm calling on her to produce these people
for me. If ske wants to stand behind some
statute, which I don't have time to do, then
I would ask for a continuance and we'll
subpoené them the proper way under your code.

But I think she could have told me in
July, in August, in September, any time in
02, or any time egarly '03. I got a package
with a letter from her dated February and the

package was sent by FedEx dated May 1lst. I

asked her for my correspondence file. Did

you bring that?
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| Page 7
MS. SANKAR: May I respond first? |
JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes.

MS. SANKAR: This complaint was served
on us October 2002. I filed my answer
October 31st, 2002. My first discussion with
Mr. Stein was in December 2002. I did
prdvide him -~ we did héve discussions and I
provided some information in a letter that
was not returned receipt, in, I believe,
February, and Mr. Stein -

MR. STEIN: ‘I got nothing from you in
February. I told you that on the phone.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Let her finish.

MS. SANKAR: That is why I FedEx that
same letter with all of the information later
on.' I'm not sure of the exact date.
| MR. STEIN: May lst.

MS. SANKAR: So I initially sent it
February 1lst, 2003, regular mail, and then I
had to FedEx it, I'believé, in May.

MR. STEIN: I would like to believe Ms.
Sankar, but there has been such goings on
that I am not used to. For example, I asked

Ms. Sankar to give me copies of all of her
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e-mails that she sent to the PUC. I thdught
that we were going to mediation. Next thing
I knew, I get a notice of hearing, I didn't
even know anything about it. |

So I wrote to the PUC man, Mr. Bigelow.
And he said to me, well, I got an e~mail from
Ms. Sankar saying we're going to go to trial.
Did she cc me? No. So I tell you, I did not
receive, and I wrote her, 1 said, "Where is
the information I want?" Now, I ask again,
where is my correSpondence file?

MS‘ SANKAR: OQkay. Our last discussion
during mediation -- |

MR. STEIN: We didn't have mediation.
Don't call it mediation. We had no mediation
whatsoever.

MS. SANKAR: PECO was not willing to

‘settle. That is why it was set for hearing. |

MR. STEIN: Okay. You did not send me
copies of notices and letters of
‘communications that you sent to other
officials.

‘MS. SANKAR: I have provided you with

all of the information you asked for.
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Page 9 |

MR. STEIN: Where is my correspondence
File?

MS. SANKAR: We looked for

correspondence, we cannot find it. We do not |

have those records. | |

MR. STEIN: And the phone calls of the
people were taped.

MS. SANKAR: They were not taped.

MR. STEIN: They were taped. They told
mé they were taped.

MS. SANKAR: They were not taped.

MR. STEIN: So T asked for things, I
didn't get it. If she cannot bring the’
witnesses, then I wduld respectfully ask
for a continuance to a time and she is on
notice now. I don't know what more to do.
She is on notice now to produce those
witnesses that talked to me on the day this
happened. |

The witnesses who told me, yes, we know
there is a medical problem. Yes, yes, yes,
yes. Yes, we know it's 94 degrees out there.

MS. SANKAR;‘ on a letter dated May 20th

I gave him a 1ist of the witnesses he asked

b e . 4. e 5
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Page 10 .

for. And they all live in Michigan; If he
wants them to come to the hearing he was free
to subpoena them and also provide, you know,
travel cost. 1It's under the regulations.

MR. STEIN: One thing at once. If you
sent me a letter May 20, then I receivéd it a
few days later, is that correct?

MS. SANKAR: Yes.

MR. STEIN: Right. 2and I wrote yoﬁ back
and I said, produce them. You didn't
communicate with me afterwards and say, hey;

we're not going to produce anybody. You are

going to have to subpoena them. I read the

Judge's --

MS. SANKAR: It's not my duty to make
you compliant with the regulations.

MR, STEIN: Now you are getting
technical with me.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Mr. Stein, okay.
What we'll do, we will change this. Instead
of having a hearing we will have a prehearing
conference today. It seems that there are
some iSSues. We want to identify the issues,

calk about the discovery, and we'll do it

L
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they were -- I'm arguing with these people |

Page 11
that way. ' | |

MR. STEIN: May I sit down?

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, you may.

MR. STEIN: Thank you.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Now, Ms. Sankar, you
said the witnesses are in Michigan. Are they
PECO employees? |

MS. SANKAR: They are contractors.

JUDGE FORDHAM: And are they people that
Mr. Stein would have communicated with by
calling a general number for PECO? .

MS. TARPLEY: Yes. | |

JUDGE FORDHAM: So I call the number for i
PECO and I am sent to a contractor and some i
of those people are in other states?

‘MS. TARPLEY: Yes.

MR. STEIN: And they identify themselves
as PECO. They don't identify themselves as
independent contractors or anybody else.

They identify themselves as working for PECO,
and the public believes that. I believed
it. Just because I'm a lawyer doesn't mean %

I'm right in all things. I believed that
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people 1 felt this big, when I got her ' [
letter. k
I'm arguing with them about, look at my

correspondence, but they don't even have

anything. It's not right.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. In terms of the
people that you wanted to be produced, how
many people are we talking about? |

MR. STEIN: I think there were four.

MS. SANKAR: Yes, there was.

o e e et e ot - St e 6 11 e . o i o 20 8

JUDGE FORDHAM: And did you give him the

information about their names and addresses?

———- -

MR. STEIN: Just names.
MS. SANKAR: Just names.
MR. STEIN: And I don't even know where

they are.

MS. SANKAR: And since they are

represented as PECO T was expecting to see a

subpoena and I would do the rest of the work

S AT

through --
JUDGE FORDHAM: So he could subpoena

them through you?

e | e i+

MS. SANKAR: Yes.
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Now, Mr. Stein, do you

want these people to appéar in person or by
telephone? |

MR. STEIN: Well, I would like for them
to appear in person, because there is
a”credibility issue here. BAnd when there is
a telephone call I don't know who is in the

room. I don't know what is being put in

front of them. And I don't know what they're |

being promptedyto say, and I don't think
that's appropriate. I would like the Judge
to listen and observe the witnesses.

MS. SANKAR: In the instance that maybe
some of thése employees are no longer with
the contractor, what do I do in that
instance?

JUDGE FORDHAM: I'm not sure at this

point. Let's see whether they are first and

- 1f they are not, then we'll have to deal with

that issue. If you could find that
out before Mr. Stein does the‘subpoena, that
would be helpful, Ms. Sankar. |

MS. SANKAR: Um-hum.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Now Mr. Stein, you made
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a request for these witnesses and then you
made a request for documents.

MR. STEIN: I made a request for all
correspondence.
| JUDGE FORDHAM: And this is
correspondence that you sent to them and
correspondence they sent back to you?

MR. S8TEIN: Correct, Your Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM : Ms. Sankar; do you have
any of that correspondence?

MS. SANKAR: Your Honor, we did an
investigation, we don't have any. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. Stein, do you have
fany correspondence that you sent to them?

MR. STEIN: Yes.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Now, there was a Eureau
of Consumer‘Services case prior to -- that
wag at the informal level. You mentioned a
Mr. Gonzalez. |

MR. STEIN: If you will forgi?e me, I
probably messed up on the'procedﬁre, because
I don't know it. 1 made,a complaint and they
told me that a Mr. Lionel Gonzalez, .

Investigator at the Pennsylvania Public

T S -t s A 5. e RE P —— 1 — - -~ - 5 PR pe—
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- never talked to him. I wrote him and I told

the complaint was.

Page 15
Utilities Commission, was assigned to the
case.

Aand I contacted him -- I wrote‘him, T

him, these are the things I'm concerned
about. And the only thing I got back from

him saying was, okay, here is your budget.

And it was totally -- I already paid. 'It was
totally out of order. It wasn't his job. I
didn't understand that.

I wrote him with specified complaints

and he comes back and writes to me, he says,
here is my findings; you contact the PUC and
ask them to help preventing the termination
of your utilities service. It was already
turned off. That was‘the whole thing. |
Then he says, your account balance, and |
the beginning of September you have to pay X.

and that was it, a budget. That is not what

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.
MR. STEIN: So, I don't know what kind
of work he did.

JUDGE FORDHAM: I think that he normally
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Page 16 |

does termination, so he just took it as a
straight termination case. But that is not
what I will do. I will address each of the
issues you have presented. In terms of --
the reason I asked about that, is I was
wondering if there was other correspondence
with him or between PECO and him that you
wanted to see. |

MRQ STEIN; If‘there were correspondence
with PECO and him, I assume there wasn't any,
because I asked her for my file and she did
not include any correspondence between Mr.

Gonzalez and me, although there was

correspondence from me to him, which I have.

Which I'll put in. And I assume, am I
correct, you had no investigation, or
correspondence, or conversation with Mr.
Gonzalez?

MS. TARPLEY: Conversation, no.

MR. STEIN: No written conversation.

MS. TARPLEY: No verbal conversation.
We always receive the infdrmal complaint and
respond.

MR. STEIN: I don't understand how it

AR ———
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works, they get the formal complaint and
they respond to Mx. Gonzalez?

JUDGE FORDHAM: The informal.

MS. TARPLEY: The infdrmal, yes, and we
respond to the BCS inveétigator.

MR. STEIN: So there is no independent

investigation on his own.

MS. TARPLEY: I can't -- we'just give

him the answer about our adtions.
. MR. STEIN: Pardon me? |

MS. TARPLEY: They send us the informal
complaint, we give our position on it and he
communicates to you. |

MR. STEIN: So when I made an objection
on July Qnd, the electric wasn't turnéd on
until about 3:00 or so and it was already 99
degrees --

MS. TARPLEY: That was the informal
complaint.

MR. STEIN: Mr. Gonzalez didn't
investigate that?
| MS. TARPLEY: He did. He forwarded the
informal complaint to PECO and PECO

responded. And that is where he rendered the

ot et - ey s - e -
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decision.
MR. STETN: The decision did not address
any of the issues.

MS. TARPLEY: The information was

provided to him.

" MR. STEIN: Then I would like to have
a copy of the information that they provided
to Mr. Gonzalez to see if they addressed the
issues that I raised. | |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Sankar, did you have
any discovery for Mr. Stein?

MS. SANKAR: At this time?

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes.

MS. SANKAR: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.

MS. SANKAR: 1 can provide him with my
exhibits so it gives him a better idea of his
account. |

MR. STEIN: I'm not interested -- the
igsue is not my account.

MS. SANKAR: I also have the notices --
this is something that'you didn't ask for,
but I'll give this to you.

MR. STEIN: That is the stuff you mailed

"y - - P PRSI I~ . - PR RESA—
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Lo me?

MS. SANKAR: Noﬁ‘ This 1s also the
notices. Our proof of our notices --

MR. STEIN: That's correspoﬁdence. ~And
if I asked you for correspondence, then you
should have given it to me.

MS. SANKAR: That's not correspondenée,‘
That‘s’PECO record. | ‘

MR. STEIN: I'm a little confused. If
it's something you sent to me, it's not
correspondence? _ |

MS. SANKAR: No, thié is not something
we sent to vyou. This_is‘our record.

MR. STEIN; You mean have a cdmputer
printout that YOu seht me a notice?

MS. SANKAR: Yes, we have,the‘nétice
that we left at your door.

MR. STEIN: Somebody left a notice in my
door?

MS. SANKAR: Yes.

MR. STEIN: Then I think the person Who
léft the notice should be here, becausé I
have ﬁo notice of anything. And that was my

complaint. No calls, no letters, no notices,
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Page 20
nothing. |

MS. SANKAR: Well,‘Mr. Stein, would you
like a copy of thisg? | |

MR. STEIN: 1I'll take a copy of it,
sure. But I would like thé person who
delivered it to be here.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Is that person also a
contractor?

MS. SANKAR: Can you repeat that?

JUDGE FORDHAM: 1Is that person also a
contractor or is that person --

MS. SANKAR: That is alsc a contractor.

MR. STEIN: I would also like to
’have -~ Ms. Sankar, in the beginning of this
case, and it's covered in a ccenfirming
letter, promised to send to me the rules and
regulations, because I don't do
administrative law, when I used to practiée
it was just family law,

I remember a little bit from law échool,
but that was a long time ago. The rules and
notices that go out to the client, meaning
the consumer, that deél with turning off

electric and in terms of heat and temperature

e s et - e e
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Page 21
and the regulations concerning -- regulations

conCerning how they determine what a security
deposit is and the communication to me as the
consumer, putting me on notice of that
decision and how I was supposed to know it
and how it is determined and who determines
it, I would like to hear the person. I would
like to get to the bottom of this.

You just can't really, you know, when
it's 90-some degrees go Qut and turn off
somebody‘s,eleétric and ignore a letter that
they -- see, they don't have my
correspondence, because there is a letter
from Dr. Robert Weiss.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Do you know where
thé regulations are now?

MR. STEIN: 52.

JUDGE FORDHAM: 52 PA Code.

MR. STEIN: It was in your notes. I
called your,Chambers over a month before to
find out what the rules and regulations are
and a lady said a month beforehand you would

send out an administrative order, but it
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Page 22 |

late. I didn‘ﬁ get it until June 4th.

JUDGE FORDHAM: It was sent out later
than I normally send it out. Wé'te really
backed up now. But in Chapter 56 of PA Code,
52 PA Code, it talks about the billing and
gspecifically starting with 56.81 télks about
terminations. |

MR. STEIN: Okéy . |

JUDGE FORDHAM: And then you mentioned
the medical cértifications. And that is in
56.113. Now, in terms of rescheduling the
hearing, T will contact the'Harrisburg
office. They have to do the rescheduling.
It probably will take -- we'revtalking about
maybe about a month to two months to get the
discovery done.

MS. SANKAR: Now, just to make‘it clear,
I'm checking to see if the witnesses are
still employees?

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yés;

MS. SANKAR: Also determining the
representative that dropped off the notice?

JUbGE FORDHAM: Right.

MS. SANKAR: I'm providing PECO's

i ——
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response to Mr. Stein's informal complaint?

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. |

MS. SANKAR: Is there ~-

JUDGE FORDHAM: And you said you didn't
have any other correspondence?

MS. SANKAR: Yes, your Honor .

JUDGE FORDHAM:' The documents that you
have for the -- ' :

'MS. SANKAR: I can provide this to make
sure he has, you know, all of the information
we're basically going to provide at the
hearing. ¥

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. And if there are
any problems that come up during‘the course
of discovery, let me know in writing or
either if both of you can be on the telephane
at the same time and contact me. |

MS. SANKAR: Your Honor, I would also
like to request that Mr. Stein catch up with
his account. Since the BCS Decision, Mr.
Stein's balance has accrued to $6,799.08.
There haSn't been a payment since the shutoff
in July 2nd, 2062- Well, the shutoff

was July 1, 2002, but his‘balance has
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dramatically increased.

MR. STEIN: That's preijudicial. That's
very prejudicial. That is not the issue
before you today. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: DPart of the issue is, |l
because there is a BCSkDecision - =

MR. STEIN: What is a BECS (sic)? I i

know. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: I'm sorry, the informal |
complaint, the decision that Mr. Gonzalez
rendered, he asked you to pay a certain
amount . i

MR. STEIN: Itkwas alreédy paid. Would %
you like to see his letter. ;

JUDGE FORDHAM: No, I don't have td see |
his letter. They're saying that it wasn't
paid, is that what I'm hearing?

MS. SANKAR: No, after --

MR. STEIN: PECO demanded that I make a
payment right then and there, through my
checking account, and a security deposit,
which I did immediately.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. And how much did
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you pay?

MR. STEIN: It was like $1,700,
including the $860-some security depogit. T
paid it a hundred percent. ‘

MS. SANKAR: Yes, but Mr. Stein has not
paid any of his current --

| MR. STEIN: That is what I'm saying to
ybu is prejudicial. She has no right to say
that here. If she wants to send me out to
a collection agency, let her do that. I will
call PECO and make arrangements with them, if
you would like me to do that, but I wasn't
going to do anything until this case started.
Your conduct to me has not been exemplary.

JUDGE FORDHAM: What the Commission
asks the complainants to do is to pay
undisputed charges. Are you disputing any
of the charges since your determination?

MR. STEIN: i‘paid a hundred percent of
the disputed charges on therday iﬁ happened.
They waited 24 hours, 24 hours in 99 degree
weather before they turned it‘back'oﬁ again.
Once in a while in life you hit a windmill -

that you want to joust that. Now, I'm Don
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Quixote, but I think it's wrong. I think
it's wrong. I may lose, but I'm going to get
to the bottom of it.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.

MR. STEIN: You just can't go around
pushing people around. Yet there are ways to
take care of things, but not to do what they
do, not in the middle of a heat -- not when
they have a letter from a doctor saying this
man is a stroke victim, he ﬁas short-term
memory problems, sometimes he forgets,
please. But they went ahead and did it.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Now, in terms of --

MR. STEIN: And you would think that my
request for settlement was so ardurous. It
waskso ardurous to me. I said, return my
security deposit and give me a letter of
apblogy ande‘ll go away, but no. So here we
are.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Now in terms of your
current payments, you said you would make --
| MR. STEIN: I will call PECO. I will
céll them today and work SOmething out with

them. You see, the witness doesn't talk to
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counsel. I have a funny feeling you are more
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important to this case. (indicating.)
JUDGE FORDHAM: She comes to testify.

They have regulatory assessors who come and

testify. That's normal. This isn't unusual.

MR. STEIN: Okay. She's the hit man.
JUDGE FORDHAM} Well, she's the one who
has the information to provide to the
Commission.
MR. STEIN: I don't have anything

against hexr. Just teasing with hex. If you

don't have a sense of humor you can go crazy.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Are there any other
issues that we need to discuss?

MR. STEIN: Is the Code references ycu
gave me, set forth the procedure on how they
determine the amounts of security deposit?

JUDGE FORDHAM: T don't have the whole
code.

MS. SANKAR: Not the specific sections
that you provided in your prehearing order.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. I don't have the
whole code here. Some are. And then I

believe there is also -- isn't it also in
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PECO's tarifft?
MS. SANKAR: Yes. And that you can find

on the PECO web site. If you go under the

sections for rates. I believe it's rates and
prices on the PECO web site you will find our
Current tariff.

MR. STEIN: Aren't there hearings -
don't they have public hearings before they
set policy? | |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Before rates, vyes.
Before things -- yes, they do. |

MR. STEIN: And where does one find the
transcript to those hearings?

JUDGE FORDHAM: Harrisburg has a file
room, a document room. And I don't remember
when the last DECO rate case was, but they
hold the documents fdr a period of time. I'm
not sure how long they hold them.

MR. STEIN: Okay. Well, I'll look at
the code and whatever I need I'll write to
Ms. Sankar. And if she's not agreeable, then
I'1ll come back to you, Your Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.

MS. SANKAR: What sections are you
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looking for, exactly?

MR. STEIN: I can't remember the figure
of f the top of my head, but I think you
charged a security deposit of $860 --

MS. SANKAR: Okay. Look at 52 PA Code,
Section 56.41.
| MR. STEIN: What is it?

MS. SANKAR: 56.41. |

MR. STEIN: And it‘was an odd figure.

MS. SANKAR: Okay, that's when we can
provide -- ask for a security deposit.

MR. STEIN: I dah’t know how you
calculated it. An& how did I know how you
were going to calculate it and how am I, as
a layman, to know how you determine what a
security deposit is? |

MS. SANKAR: Which question do you want
me to answer? |

MR. STEIN: Either one.

MS. SANKAR: Okay. 56.41 gives us when
we can require a security deposit. And I

believe, I don't want to get quoted on this,

but I believe it's 56.51 that tells us how to

calculate the deposit. I don't have the
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exact =-- and that is with the PA Code. I i

don't have the exact tariff section.  You can
also find the PA Codes on line. Go to
PACode.com.

JUDGE FORDHAM: We'll contact the i

scheduled. I think I'm booked probably
through August, at this point., So --
MR. STEIN: That's good, summer 1is hot.
JUDGE FORDHAM: Probably somewhere in ;
September; at this point.

MR. STEIN: Just not on the Jewish ol

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay,‘I‘ll make a | :
notation of that. Are there any? |

"MR. STEIN: Which start the night
before, you know. :

JUDGE FORDHAM: Are there any’other' .
problems in September? |

MR. STEIN: No.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Sankar, do you have

a vacation or anything?
MS. SANKAR: No, I am notiding I am |

getting a lot of notices now for -- and it's |
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‘starting to get into the third week of

September. So we probably will have to get
gsomething in early October -- late September,
early October.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.

MR. STEIN: Hopefully I'm not going
anywhere, you know. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Oxay.

MS. SANKAR: Your Honbr, do you want
what I'm giving Mr. Stein?k

JUDGE FORDHAM: Not at this time.

MS. SANKAR: Okay.

JUDGE FORDHAM: At this point I would
like to thank the parties and hopefully we
can work through the discovery problems
without too many --

MR. STEIN: Thank you for honoring my
request, Your Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM: You're welcome. Thank
YOou.

k.4 * *
(Whereupon, the prehearing

conference was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.)

* * *
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